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Jefferson Park Site of
Obsidian Summer Camp,
August 4 to 18, 1946

PROSPECTUS
The eighteenth annual sum-

mer camp will be held in beauti-
ful Jefferson Park from August
4th to 18th, 1946. This is the
time of year to actually begin
the planning of spending those
two weeks in this grand wonder-
land.

LOCATION

From Eugene, one travels by
way of Jefferson, Mill City, De-
troit, Breitenbush Hot Springs
to Breitenbush Lake, where the
cars are left with the Ranger.
Here take the Skyline trail five
easy miles (no lava beds) to the
Park.
Camp will be established near

good clear mountain water with
that big Mt. Jefferson rising
right from the floor of the valley,
where also abound seven or eight
cold mountain lakes, beside Rus-
sell Lake which affords swim-
ming as well as fishing.

This large natural park with
its many varieties of subjects
will accomodate all types of
campers, with the many colorful
flowers in these high mountain
meadows, hikes, picture taking,
exploring to the bottom of the
great canyon at the East end of
the park and then the ultimate
climb of this 10,495 foot Mt. Jef-
ferson.

COST OF OUTING
The cost of two weeks outing

for members $37.50.
Non members $39.50.
One week Member $20. Non

member $25.
Day rates will be Member

$3.50. Non member $4.
This includes packing from

Breitenbush lake of all food and
dunnage and all meals in the
park.
A cook and helper will be fur-

(Continued on Page Six)   

NOTICE
Please send all corres-

pondence — letters, cards,
bulletins, etc., to the secre-
tary, Arlene Brant, 43 E.
15th St., Eugene Oregon.

   

Dinner Meeting May 24
A dinner meeting will be held

by the Obsidian Club on Fri-
day, May 24, in the Oriental
Room at the Osburn Hotel. Earl
A. Britton, Lane County Juven-
ile Officer, will speak on the or-
ganization’s beginnings. cover-
ing the events which led to the
formation in 1927 of the Eugene
Outdoor Club. In addition, Paul
Lafferty will show a group of
moving pictures which he col-
lected while in the service. Louis
Waldorf will be Master of Cere-
monies. Tickets will be $1.50
and may be obtained at Hender—
shott’s, from Thelma Watson at
Russell’s, or from the princesses.

March 24
Because of rain the scheduled

hike of Mt. Pisgah turned out to
be a motor trip over the country
South and West of Eugene.

Starting out at 11th and Wil-
lamette at 1 :30 p. m., the party
first circled Spencer Butte by
way of Alder Street, then con-
tinued on the Fox Hollow road
to the Wolf Creek Cut-off and
then journeyed over to the Fern
Ridge Dam. The water at the
dam was found to be quite low,
and after parking the car along
the road the group hiked over to
the edge of the water. The fish-
ermen at the lake furnished
some excitement for the group
by landing three catfish. Return
to Eugene was made by way of
West 11th. Those making the
trip were Ford Northrop, Bob
Northrop, Hazel Northrop, Mel-
ba Bavaro, Wayne Helikson, and
Lloyd Helikson, leader.  

Castle Rock To
Be Climbed Again

May 12 will find early risers
on their way up to McKenzie
Bridge, then on a forest service
road to the trail which leads up
Castle Rock, where they will
take off in shirts ’n shorts (?)
’n boots for a good old climb.
The trail up to the top is clear
(no obstacle course) and there
will be lots of wild flowers and
interesting forest scenery. And
the sun will be shining so rub
some “Elizabeth Larden” on
your brow. Don’t put up too
much lunch as you’ll want to
have room for that steak the size
of a table top and that banana
split at Phil’s Phine Phoods.
Watch local news sheet for time
of leaving.

Ski Patrol Fares Well

Harold Trotter reports that a
total of $417.00 was collected in
the recent Ski Patrol Drive;
$199.00 at Hoodoo, $97.00 at Wil-
lamette, $70.00 here in Eugene,
and $51.00 by other clubs of the
Council, the Tekenas, Suskis, and
Hellonskis. 40% of the $199.00
goes to the National Ski Patrol.
60% of it goes to the Central
Cascade Recreational Council,
half of which the Council keeps
to purchase first aid equipment
at the Santiam Ski Area, and
half of which is divided three
ways among the Santiam, Bend,
and Willamette Ski Patrols.

Jackie Bogan Shines
At Ski Meet

Jackie Bogan placed second in
both the class C slalom and down-
hill events in the Oregon class B
and C women’s ski champion-
ships staged at Mt. Hood, April
14. Her time in the slalom was
1:55.8, 64.8 (S)—2:00.6 and in
the downhill 105.4.
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"The Obsidian” Bob Barnett Shows Pictures Silver Creek Falls

Member of Federation of Western Outdoor More than 80 were present at Visited By

C'Ubs the Campus YMCA, Thursday
Associate Member of Pacific Northwest

Ski Association

Member of Central Cascade Recreational

Council

OFFICERS
President .....................-. Paul Weiser
Vice-Pres. ..............._ Robert Lemon

Secretary Arlene Brant
Treasurer -_......-.-._ Robert Lemon

 

Send all correspondence to the
Secretary, 43 E. 15th Ave., Eu-
gene, Oregon.

Publication Committee: Mary
Castelloe, Bertha Deckman,
Lloyd Helikson.

Princessings
On February 18, ten princess-

es met at the home of Adeline
Adams. Bertha Deckman was as-
sistant hostess. The idea of spon-
soring a homeless child was dis-
cussed at great length and fold-
ers were passed around showing
pictures of needy children. No
decision was made. The penny
drill was held and Bertha Deck-
man won the prize—a small fig-
urine designed to hold small
flowers.
A beautifully decorated cake

was presented to Thelma Watson
in honor of her birthday. Prin-
cesses present were: Myrtie
Hamlin, Florence Sims, Doris
Sims, Thelma Watson, Helen
Weiser, Nellie Moore, Mary Cas-
telloe, Vera Heidenreich, and
hostesses Adeline Adams and
Bertha Deckmann.

   

Twelve princesses enjoyed a
meeting at the home of Myrtie
Hamlin the evening of March 18.
There was discussion of several
different projects and those de-
cided upon were the making of
Obsidian emblems, one of which
is presented to each new mem-
ber of the club, and the collec-
tion of a number of dishtowels
for use in summer camp. Work
was continued on the knitted af-
ghan. Penny drill was held,
Nancy Hamlin winning the prize
which was a lovely pink carna-
tion corsage. Myrtie, assisted by
Nancy, served a delicious pud-
ding with lemon sauce, hot choc-
olate with marshmallows, and a 

night, March 21, to view pictures
taken by Bob Barnett of Grey-
hound Bus Co. Colored movies
and slides were shown. Much in-
terest was shown in the movies
taken at the local ski runs, es-
pecially those of the Roger Lang-
ley meeting at Hoodoo. Many
of those present saw themselves
in action on the screen.

Coffee and doughnuts (the
latter donated by George Korn)
were served by the entertain-
ment committee. The Obsidians
wish to thank George Korn and
Bob Barnett for a very pleasant
evening.

 

big bowl of homemade candy and
nuts.

In addition to the hostesses,
those present were: Nellie
Moore, Thelma Watson, Vera
Heidenreich, Adeline Adams,
Doris Sims, Bertha Deckmann,
Ethel Glaze, Helen Weiser, Hazel
Stalsberg, and Mary Castelloe.

 

Myrtie Hamlin, Ethel Glaze,
Adeline Adams, Florence Sims,
Vera Heidenreich, Charlotte
Lemon, Helen Weiser, Mary Gil-
lespie, Doris Sims, Mary Cas-
telloe, and Thelma Watson met
at the home of Nellie Moore
April 15. The group worked on
Obsidian emblems, cutting the
white and black arrowheads out
of felt. Some of the emblems
which had already been printed
with the name Obsidian, were
sewed together, ready to be pre-
sented to new members. Penny
drill was held, Mary Gillespie
winning the prize of a box of
dusting powder. Nellie Moore,
assisted by Thelma Watson, serv-
ed a unique dessert which was a
fruit salad topped with whipped
cream and cocoanut in the form
of a nest in which were three
candy eggs. Coffee, tea, and
cookies completed the refresh-
ments. Next Princess meeting
will be at the home of Florence
Sims.

The smartest thing in work
clothes this year is a careful
worker.  

Thirty-eight members and
friends of the Obsidian Club vis-
ited Silver Creek Falls, Sunday,
April 14. Dorr Hamlin, leader,
guided the hikers around the
trail, from which many views of
the unusual falls were had. This
wonderland of water is formed
by the junction of North and
South Silver Creeks. The recrea-
tion area surrounding the huge
South Falls, which measures
177 feet, was the site of a picnic
lunch. Many spring flowers
showed their fresh faces along
the path—Johnny Jump-ups,
Trilliums, Cordillera, Bleeding
Heart, Oxalis, Salmon Berry,
and Skunk Cabbage.
The hikers were: Dorr Ham-

lin, Myrtie Hamlin, Thelma Wat-
son, Ray Boals, Lillian Boals,
Kathryn Dunlop, Marian Swales,
Juli Predeletto, Nellie Moore,
Frank Sipe, Jan Kok, Arlene
Brant, Dorothy Halle, Red Van
Degrift, Mildred Vaughan, Olga
Mortensen, Bailey Castelloe,
Mary Castelloe, Dorothe Cas-
telloe, Vern Granger, Peggie
Granger, Victor Zahn, Margaret
McKendrick, V. G. Decker, Ber-
tha Deckmann, Gordon Winger,
Alta Hasselrooth, Beatrice John-
son, Darwin Yoran, Josie Yoran,
Glen Sims, Florence Sims, Vic-
tor Kuhlman, Lorna Kuhlman,
Louis Waldorf, Roxie Waldorf,
Ernie Ruberg and Mrs. Ruberg.

Mother: “I hope you won’t get
married. I’ve seen the folly of
it.”
DOaughter: “But, mother, I

want to see the folly of it, too.”

 

COMPLIMENTS OF
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Department

Store

SPORT T065

840 Willamette St.
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Board Accepts New Members
The following new members

were accepted by the Board at
the March meeting:

SENIOR (Associate)
Mildred Vaughan, Robert E.

Johnson, Vern L. Granger, Peg-
gy Granger, Harry Granger,
Mabel E. Bailey, Alice Virginia
Bailey, Roy W. Temple, R. C.
Donaldson, and Gordon Winger.

JUNIOR
Donald Temple, and Warren

Webster.
Ed O’Reilly was reinstated as

an active member.

The Club membership now
stands at 184 active, 22 assoc-
iate, and 46 junior members.
At the February meeting of

the board, a resolution was made
that each board member make
an effort to contact individuals
personally in an effort to in-
crease the membership. Dorr
Hamlin reported that the Forest
Service will provide poles to
bring electric lights to the Lodge
if the Obsidians will dig the holes
and erect them. Bob Lyon re-
ported on the progress of the Ski
Patrol drive and asked for the
privilege of appointing a sub-ski
committee or “pace committee”,
consisting of Paul Lafferty,
John Skillern, Gene McMurphy,
and Harold Trotter, to work on
competition among skiers. He
also reported that new slalom
poles have been obtained. Sterl-
ing Patterson reported on his ef-
forts to obtain a pack train and
a cook for summer camp.
At the March board meeting a

letter from Ed J. Hughes asking
the club to write a letter protest-
ing the erection of a tramway up
the north side of Mt. Hood was
read, and the motion was passed
to write such a letter. Frank
Sipe read the newly arranged
schedule which includes Labor
Day, and specified those which
will be considered qualifying
trips.

“What denomination are you
folks?”
“My mother is Presbyterian,

my dad is Methodist, and I’m
radio.”  

Group Explores Coburgs
On March 31st seventeen Ob-

sidians and friends, led by Paul
Weiser, explored a “new butte in
the Coburg Hills. A short but
steep climb brought the party to
the top where they enjoyed a
fine View of the Willamette Val-
ley, Fern Ridge Lake, and the
Coast Range. The weatherman
cooperated and everyone took
full advantage of the unusual
sunshine. On the trip were Louis
and Roxie Waldorf, Adeline
Adams, Ruth Hopson, Thelma
Watson, Lloyd Helikson, Betty
Busch, Pat Roach, Vern, Tillie
and Harry Granger, Bertha
Deckmann, Valliere Decker,
Nellie Moore, Dorothe Castelloe,
and Helen Weiser.

Junior Obsidian Skiing
Though handicapped by loss of

their instructors—John Skillern
out with a bronchial infection
and Gene McMurphy with his
arm in a sling—Junior Obsidian
skiers have still been making
progress as witnessed by the
number who are now sliding the
big slope at Hoodoo. Three over-
night trips have been made to
Santiam with the Eugene High
School bus. But there are many
of our juniors who would go ski-
ing at other times if they could
find transportation. How about
making room for a couple of jun-
iors when you plan a ski trip.
Leave word for Bob Lyon, Eu-
gene High School, 1231 or his
residence, 1869-W, if you can’t
find some junior members your-
self to make your load.

P. N. S. A. President Allan
Granstrom was in town Wednes-
day, March 27, on business and
for a chat with the Treasurer,
Bob Lyon. Allan is with the An—
derson and Thompson Ski Co.
of Seattle. He reports that the
skiing activity of this season has
far surpassed the most optimis-
tic expectations and everything
points towards 1946-47 being the
biggest season in Pacific North-
west Skiing.

Every man has his price, but
some hold bargain sales.  

Obsidians Attend Langley
Luncheon At Santiam
Roger Langley, President of

the National Ski Association of
America, visited Santiam Lodge
on Monday, February 25. In
his party who drove down from
Portland were Fred McNeil and
hal Laman of the Oregon Jour-
nal, Frank Folsom of the Re-
gional Forest Service office, Bob
Webb, of the Oregonian and
George Henderson of the Port-
land Chamber of Commerce. The
group was welcomed by the of-
ficers of the Central Cascade
Recreational Council, Willa-
mette National Forest officials,
and a group of local skiers who
made a special effort to be there.
Among the Obsidians were Har-
old Trotter, George Korn, Roy
Temple and Leo Paschelke. Mr.
Langley stressed the importance
of keeping a lodge and ski area
such as Santiam accessible to in-
dividuals of ordinary circum-
stances.

Fred McNeil who is program
chairman for next fall’s P.N.S.
A. meeting, as well as being edi-
tor of the Skier’s Informant, is
already shaping up plans. The
meeting will be in Portland and
a banner attendance is being ex-
pected with all the old clubs and
many new clubs sending repre-
sentatives. This season has al-
ready seen four new clubs in the
ranks of the Association. They
are Washington Athletic Ski
Club of Seattle, Bogus Basin
Ski Club of Boise, Shukan Arm
of Glacier, and Reed College Out-
ing Club of Portland.

Patronize our advertisers.

 

FOR OBSIDIANS
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ls Downtown
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Obsidian Boys Place
In Meet At Hoodoo
Eleven Obsidian boys entered

the junior boys downhill and sla-
lom at Hoodoo bowl onFebruary
24. This was the first ski meet
on our home sliding slopes since
pre-war days attracted a field
of 31 boys from the Clubs of the
Central Cascade Recreational
Council. The meet was put on
by the Skyliners and offered
nine attractive prizes in each
event, with one grand prize for
the winner of the combined
which went to Phil Gillis of Bend.
Of the 18 prizes awarded, 8 went
to Obsidians. Those placing in
the downhill were: Ward Hay-
nes, first; John Quiner, third;
Lloyd Gust, fourth; Andy An-
derson, sixth; and Cal Smith,
ninth. Places in the slalom
went to Cal Smith, fourth; Lloyd
Gust, eighth, and John Quiner,
ninth. Cal, John and Lloyd plac-
ed in both events. Others who
raced were: Tom Donahue, Hank
Wittwer, Steve Andrus, Cecli
Andrus, Blaine McGillicuddy,
and Bill McCracken.

 

Forest Service To
Sponsor Westfir Trip
On May 26 Louis Waldorf and

the Forest Service are going to
take us on a trip to Westfir and
surrounding country to inspect
the “operation of a well planned
logging area”. Roy Elliott, As-
sistant Supervisor of Willamette
National Forest, has announced
that the reseeding project —
planting of 70,000 Douglas fir
trees—was started there April
1st, so it should be in full swing
by the time we get there. This
should be a very interesting trip.
0.

 

I
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Winter Outing
'l‘he twenty-five skiers who

took part in the deep snow at the
top of the Santiam pass during
the last week in March revived
the spirit of the Obsidians “win-
ter outings” which started back
in 1937 at the famed “Champion
mine”.

Skiing with the Sunday crowd
on the first day was lots of fun-
riding Ed Thurstons tows as the
snow was good and the sun came
out to give such “first timers”
as Gordon Winger a red face, but
over to the bowl again Monday
morning the Obsidian crowd
found the low tow hill too slow
as an inch of rather wet snow
had fallen, so the day was spent
on the steep tow and slalom hill.
Riding this tow again and

again gives one all the skiing
that you dream about and the
end of the day found the gang
nearly tired out.
The trip to the foot of Jack

was on tap for Tuesday and us-
ing climbers Gordon, Norman,
Helen S. and Doris took in the
beauties of Jack and although
Louie, Paul and Pat didn’t go as
far without climbers, all saw Mt.
Washington and the Three Sis-
ter mountains in their winter
garb. The ride back to the lodge
is well worth the long trip too.
The last day was spent in the

vicinity of Hoodoo Butte and the
bowl, getting in some more of
those fine rides down this tree-
less, deep snow country hills.
Altho a few stayed over until
Thursday, the majority had re-
turned by Wednesday night de-
claring this years outing with
Art and Mary Boeschen at the
Hoodoo Lodge was a grand vaca-
tion as Schottishes were always
the order of the evenings.
Those on the outing: Pat Pat-

terson, Paul and Helen Weiser,
Dorothy, Mary and Bailey Cas-
telloe, Bertha Deckmann, Gor-
don Winger, Jackie Bogan, Ada-
line Adams, Wayne Bailey,
Helen Smith, Arlene Brant,
Charlotte Wicke, Frank Eaton,
Larry Robertson, Norman Ev-
onuk, Ward Hayes, Ed O’Riley,
Mildred and Louis Soukup of
Klamath Falls, Doris and Ray
Sims.  

C. R. Rees Shows Movies
Friday evening before St. Pat-

rick’s Day found many Obsidians
having an enjoyable time at a
pot luck dinner held at the St.
Mary’s Episcopal church. All
were greeted with one of the
Emerald Isle’s symbols, the
shamrock. Every shamrock had
the name of a well known person
or that person’s “better half”
inscribed upon it which resulted
in a dinner partner search before
sitting down to the luscious
spread (The attractively dec-
orated tables were the results of
Mary C’s efforts).
When it was evident that no

more could be consumed the
many chairs made a “right-
about face” to the front to be
lead in singing by Bob Wilson
with his accomplished wife, Mar-
jorie, at the piano. One of the
outstanding features of the song
fest seemed to be a song that ap-
parently was the result of one
of Dr. Gullion’s inspirational
evenings with the pen, which he
called his Willamette Area Ski
Song. This tune prompted Louis
Waldorf to give us a solo, another
parody, sung by the Mazamas.
When the singing came to an

end, the group was lead into
“Out of State Wonders”, espec-
ially Yellowstone National Park,
by the movies of Roger Rees, a
former Obsidian. After distant
journeys, the group was brought
bask to the unsurpassed scenery
of Oregon by the Rees movies
and slides, all in color, of course.

Whether or not a man has
more courage than a woman, he
doesn’t get half the chance to
show his backbone.
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News Notes
Gladys Lees was married last

December to M. S. McCrary at
the home of Dr. Victor P. Mor-
ris who performed the ceremony.
Gladys looked lovely ina grace-
ful dress of white jersey carry-
ing a bouquet of gardenias.
Arlene Brant, Thelma Watson

and Doris Sims attended the
wedding. The McCrary’s new
address is 2930 Campbell St.,
Kansas City, Mo.

 

Chester Pietka and Betty Mor-
land of Portland were married
March 23 at the Augustana Lu-
theran Church in that city. Bet-
ty wore a dress of ivory brocaded
satin and carried a bouquet of
sweet peas, freesias, and white
orchids. Chester and Betty are
at home at No. 6, 751 E. 14th.

 

The Natural History Society
heard Richard M. Bond, regional
biologist for the Soil Conserva-
tion Service in Portland, speak
on “Wildlife and the Farmer”,
on March 21. Several pictures
were shown illustrating the talk.

 

Dot and Elsie Dotson flew to
New York the first week in
March and spent about two
weeks visiting the photographic
equipment plants in that area.
While there they attended the
Master Photo Finishers Conven-
tion. They report that their ex-
plorations were extremely in-
teresting.

 

Prince Jerry Glaze, well known
and loved by many Obsidians,
died February 28. Prince was a
forester for Willamette National
Forest for 15 years, stationed at
Scott Lake. He was one of the
club’s charter members.

 

Ruth Hopson will be leaving
soon for Cornell University in
New York, but plans to return
in time to teach summer school
for the Extension Division in
Portland.

Obsidians enjoyed a weekend
at the coast, March 2 and 3, at
the Sea Crest Cottages near
Waldport. Those going Satur-
day were Paul and Helen Weiser,
Myrtie Hamlin, Helen Kilpat-

  

rick, the leaders—Ray and Lil-
lian Boals, Patty Boals, Marjory
Clarine, and Nellie Moore. After
Saturday dinner which followed
a pleasant afternoon of beach
combing, the group enjoyed pic-
tures shown by Ray Boals, and
also played games.
Sunday arrivals were Bailey

and Mary Castelloe, Dorothe
Castelloe, Dorr Hamlin, Bertha
Deckmann, and Lloyd Helikson.
The day was spent enjoying the
beaches and the local seafood.

 

The movie “Ski Land” which
was shown February 20 includ-
ed scenes from Sun Valley, Alta,
Utah, The Sugar Bowl, and New
York (Auburn Ski Club). The
shots of slalom racers were es-
pecially interesting, the contest-
ants displaying studied control
on extremely steep slopes. Pic-
tures were shown of individual
skiers who were presumably fa-
mous names in the skiing world;
one we recognized — Norma
Shearer.
The Obsidian Club wishes to

thank the Standard Oil Company
and Mose Palmettier for their
showing of this and other fine
movies. After the show the
weekly Obsidian dance was held.

 

A letter from Helen Lynch
states that she has been in the
hospital two different times as a
result of a skiing accident in
which she suffered fracture of
both bones in the lower left leg.
The break was set with four
metal pins and a Stader Splint.
She was on the homeward track
when the accident happened.
Helen described the “truly

beautiful rugged country” in
which she and Alvin have made
their home. Two steep moun-
tains rise right from the town on
the east, Mt. Juneau and Mt.
Roberts. The mighty Menden—
hall glacier is close by.

Philosophical Phyllis says the
new-fangled stockings made out
of coal, wood and rubber are go-
ing to be mighty confusing to
women. When they get a run,
they won’t know whether they’ve
got a clinker, a splinter or a
blow-out!  

Medical Essays for
Premeds by Ed Kremer
Available now at the Co-op is

Dr. Edmund P. Kremer’s latest
book for premedical students.
It is a collection of readings by
contemporary experts in medi-
cine and related fields.

In his foreword to the book,
Dr. Henry E. Sigrist, eminent
Swiss professor of history of
medicine at Johns-Hopkins Uni-
versity, explains the need for a
book of this type. Every coun-
try, and Germany perhaps more
than others, has contributed to
the progress of medicine.

Obsidians congratulate Dr.
Kremer on his achievement and
add “You have been missed on
many ski trips during your writ-
mgs.”

Ski Notes
Word has come from Hal La-

man of the Oregon Journal that
the Oregon High School team
championship will be revived
this year. Details on the races
are expected soon, but the Ob-
sidians in Eugene Highare al-
ready making plans for entering
a team.

 

Eleven Obsidians took the
cross country trip to Rosary
Lakes, Sunday, March 17, under
the leadership of Adeline Adams.
Besides the leader, those taking
the trip were: Wayne Bailey,
Bailey Castelloe, Dorothe Cas-
telloe, Mary Castelloe, Arlene
Brant, Dr. Omar Gullion, Juan-
ita Neal, Dorr Hamlin, Betty
Busch, and Helen Smith.

Don’t under-rate the danger
nor over-rate your skill.
‘‘ vvv

JACK LAMB FILM SHOP
698 Willamette St.

PHONE 535

 

Reliable Film Service

 

BEGINNING TO COME IN
SEE US BEFORE

YOU BUY
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Four Obsidian Juniors to Hood

Obsidians were represented at
the P.N.S.A. Junior Champion-
ship at Mt. Hood on March 2 and
3 by Tom Donahue, Hank Witt-
wer, Lloyd Gust, and John Quin-
er. The trip was made possible
by grants of expense money by
the club and the student bodies
of both Eugene and University
High Schools. Though four-way
competition was in order, our
boys only entered the two-way
downhill and slalom. Though
not rating high on the score
sheet the boys did right well
considering the quality of the
competition and their own lack
of tournament experience. Words
of praise and encouragement
have been received from Hank
Jacobsen, P.N.S.A. Junior Chair-
man, for the fine spirit they
showed. Lloyd had to scratch on
account of a sprained ankle,
Hank was disqualified upon los-
ing a ski, but John placed 35 in
the downhill and Tom completed
all runs for 35th place in the
combined.

“Why don’t you divorce your
husband if you don’t love him
any more?”

“I wouldn’t give him the satis-
faction of seeing my mother
leave his house forever.”

@
Shelton-TumbulI-Fuller Co.

PRINTERS

Phone 1668

32 E. 11th Ave. Eugene, Ore.

L — -4_.___———_————
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Obsidian Summer Camp
(Continued from Page One)

nished, as well as some tents, but
individuals who have tents, in-
clude them in your dunnage.

REGISTRATION
Registration will be made at

Hendershotts, and will close
July 27th. A $10 deposit is re-
quested on signing and the bal-
ance before leaving for camp. All
money may be given any member
of the committee or at Hender-
shotts.

TRANSPORTATION
Transportation will be by pri-

vately owned cars and arranged
with the driver. The usual rate
per mile prevails.

BAGGAGE
Baggage must be securely tied

in rolls or in dunnage bags. It
must be labeled and tied well for
the pack trip into camp. Each
person is limited to 35 pounds of
dunnage. Excess weight will be
charged at 10c per pound.
Baggage must be left at Bailey

Castelloe’s (1390 Oak St.) by
July 27th.

EQUIPMENT
Bring a sleeping bag. Nights

are cold, so bring an extra blan-
ket. Air mattresses add much in
comfort, but are not absolutely
necessary.
The following are indispen-

sible:
1. A good bed.
2. Heavy hiking shoes, not I

necessarily high but preferably
hobbed.

Heavy wool socks.
. Colored glasses.
Suitable hiking clothes.

. Small first aid kit.

. Sunburn prevention.
Small knapsack or pack.
Drinking cup or canteen.

10. Flashlight.
11. Swim suit.
Reduce personal belongings to

minimum. The club will furnish
dishes, cooking utensils, a cook

P
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to prepare meals, first aid equip-
ment, lanterns in camp, and such
climbing equipment as ropes and
ice axes.

RULES AND REGULATIONS
Persons attending this outing

are expected to comply with a
few simple rules which have
been found necessary for the
safety and harmony of such an
expedition.

WHO MAY ATTEND
Any person, whether members

of the club or not are cordially
invited to attend the outing. The
purpose of these Obsidian out-
ings is to make it possible for
outdoor lovers to visit the out-
doors in comfort.

OUTING COMMITTEE
Sterling Patterson, 92 West

19th St. Phone 3290-M (Chair-
man).

Bailey Castelloe, 1390 Oak.
Phone 5587-W.
Helen Weiser, Coburg Road.

Phone 5401-J-1.
Ernie Ruber, 1298 Patterson.

Phone 95.
Ray Sims, 2181 Washington.

Phone 4330-M.

IMPORTANT
In signing, please indicate how

many weeks on sign-up list at
Hendershotts.
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